
Dear Sir 
I feel it is important that the nature of Thomas Stephens Reserve retains its community feel 
although some visual improvements to the area will be most welcome. These days it is 
generally looking tired and untidy and not at all in keeping with this jewel of Pittwater
However the more important issue is parking and this as you will be aware is ongoing. The 
area attracts visitors from all areas and weekend and evening parking continues to be a 
serious issue for offshore residents.
I would urge you to consider alternative public transport arrangements which could be partly or 
totally funded by the businesses which will benefit from the arrangement (The Waterfront cafe 
and Pasadena). Possibly a regular Shuttle bus from Mona Vale to Church Point
Hope that is helpful and look forward to a good outcome for all concerned
Regards
Rosemary Haskell 
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Subject: Pasadena Mod2021/0005


